
Warsaw, November 21, 2013

PRESS RELEASE: CLIMATE NEGOTIATIONS MUST GEAR UP, WE UNDERSTAND 
WALK-OUT
Today a number of our NGO colleagues have left COP19 as they see the process moving 
backward.  They see no point in staying to witness the countries going further away from the 
absolutely necessary concerted actions needed to address climate change. 

Unfortunately, we can only agree that on most major tracks, no progress have been achieved, 
while some industrialised have cut back their ambitions on reducing emissions, even during 
the period of the COP19. We have a lot of sympathy with the colleagues that walked out 
today.

We hope the walk-out can be a last-minute message to the negotiators to turn the negotiations 
to a constructive mode, leading to agreements on continued international climate funding 
leading to not less than $100 billion by 2020, to immediate start a debate of the equity that 
must guide global agreements on climate action, and in general set the timetable and 
framework for a global climate agreement not later than 2015.

We see substantial support for our call for transition to efficient and sustainable use of 
renewable energy, and the call for development with access to energy for all in a sustainable 
way. In particular we should emphasize decentralised use of sustainable energy that mitigates 
climate change. We hear support for this from the government delegates we have met during 
the COP19, as well as in many of the official speeches.  This gives hope. But now we urge 
the governments to turn their support into action and make the agreements needed before the 
end of COP19. There is still time. 

For more information: call INFORSE coordinator, Gunnar Boye Olesen, +45-24269933.
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